# February 2022 Membership Meeting 2/1

#### Started at 6:07PM Reading of The Minutes: Waived Treasurers Report: Approved

# PCI SNORE 250

- Meeting for Course Marking at 9:00 at the SOUTH PITS
- 3 People for Course Marking Brian Vest available if ride on Course
- Permit has been signed off already
- There are 2 Road Crossings on both sides of the bridges

- We need Volunteers -We need to come up with another way to incentivize volunteers to come -Maybe reduced entry. Will have to find a way to make it work in accounting. i.e.: 5 Race Cap

- Hank was given 40 names a few days ago of volunteers to call
- 7 Road Crossings 2 Have been filled. 1 and 7 are covered.
- Retrievals are covered
- Fence and Toilets are ordered. 15 Toilets Ordered. Bike Fence along dike is cancelled.
- Mike Frye and Nextgen had brought a ton of 7 trucks to the race with their push
- Where are the 7200 Trucks Starting? Will Check with the Race Director

### KING SHOCKS BATTLE AT PRIMM

- Negrete Boys Sponsoring 5/1600 and 1600 Bonuses
- Empi is interested in Sponsoring some sort of Per Event Sponsorship
  - Need to come up with a Pitch Zach will work on a Pitch
- Qualifying requirement is usually a minimum of 15 cars
  - We need to look at entries before race
  - Need to revisit 1450 450 Pro 2000 Start Times Morning Heat vs Afternoon Heat
  - Moving 450 and 1450 etc.

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

- 24/7 Companies is sponsoring Caliente Use them as HVAC
- Sierra Auto Recycling is sponsoring Ridgecrest THE CAR WASH
- CJ is talking to Weddle about other sponsorship opportunities
- Maybe bring in more Class 1's to Ridgecrest with an incentive
- Zach suggested maybe Jimco?

# **OLD BUSINESS**

- Retrievals working checkpoints possibly.
- Journee would like a condensed heat report for posting purposes
  - Timing can make it happen for the non-heat races

#### **OPEN FLOOR**

- Stephen suggested maybe getting ahead of the price increases and raise entries sooner than later - Timing system needs updating

#### Meeting Adjourned at 7:28pm

#### **Meeting Attendance**

Board Members: CJ Hutchins, Journee Richardson, Stephen Lund, Keith Blatt, Hank Lebsock, Bill Shapley, Don Barbeau, Mike Frye, Brian Vest, Zach Jorgensen, Kenny Freeman Guests: Gabe Frye, Mr. Shields, Sandi Shields, Gail Lebsock, Gene Lund, Tami Beason, Lauren Hepner, Cameron Haney, Tom Cornel

# February 2022 Board Meeting 2/1

Started at 7:37 Reading of The Minutes: Waived Treasurers Report: Approved

## PCI SNORE 250

- Clean Up, Derek, Stephen, Kenny, Keith and Hank are signed up to help.
- We need people to come to meetings
  - We used to give out a free entry
- Trophies Moving to Vouchers? Generic Plaques etc?
- We are not going to have a North Pit We need to blade something in the Friday before
  - CJ plans to have a blade there Thursday Morning

#### **New Business**

- Committees Form Filled Out Partially
- Room Comps?
- Kenny will coordinate rooms
- SNORE Funday 2/26
  - Pelliesser and Kenny to Cook Hamburgers
- AVI Monument National Monument Laughlin to Primm
  - Contact your Senators and Congressmen and tell them we are not happy

#### **Old Business**

- We would like to post payouts etc.

**Open Floor** 

#### Meeting Adjourned at 8:40

**Meeting Attendance** Board Members: CJ Hutchins, Journee Richardson, Stephen Lund, Keith Blatt, Hank Lebsock, Bill Shapley, Don Barbeau, Mike Frye, Brian Vest, Zach Jorgensen, Kenny Freeman